April 16, 2020

Laconia High School will be turning on our football lights, Friday, April 17 at 7:00 pm
until 7:20 pm to honor the Class of 2020 and to recognize the entire
Rosendale-Brandon Community in support of the #BeTheLight campaign. Please light
up your porches during this time to show your Spartan Pride.




Congratulations to Laconia High School’s
March Students of the Month

Clare Kelnhofer Jacob Young




HELP US HELP YOU

As you are aware, the State of Wisconsin along with the rest of the nation is navigating its way through the
COVID-19 (Coronavirus) pandemic. Many families and individuals are experiencing a reduction in hours worked
or even their jobs temporarily suspended, leaving them with less income for their household finances.

The Rosendale-Brandon School District recognizes this and encourages all families who have been affected to
fill out the Application for Free and Reduced Price School Meals. Although it is uncertain at this time when
school will resume, if your family's income falls within the Federal Income Eligibility Guidelines, your child's meal
cost will be set at the new price for the remainder of this school year and for the first 30 days of school come
next fall. It may not seem like much, but you may be surprised on how much you may save. If your family
qualified for reduced meals, the cost is 5.40 per day or $2.00 a week, which is a $10 to $12 savings per week
per child. If your family qualified for free meals, the savings would even be greater. Please do not wait until the
start of the new school yvear to apply for the Free or Reduced Meals. You may be eligible now! Any time during
the school year when a family’s income is reduced or a member is added, it is to the family’s benefit to fill out an
application.

The Application for Free and Reduced Price School Meals is available on the Disfrict website (www.rbsd.
us). If you would like an application mailed to you, please contact Cindy Pierstorff at (920) 872-5316 or
piercingrbsd k12 wius. We are here to help you and your famiky.

At the present time, the Rosendale-Brandon School District is providing free meals to students while schools
are closed due to COVID-19.

Q

All meals are free regardiess of current financial status.

= Signing up for free lunches is located on our website (www rhsd us) just below Mr. Weber's article.
= Requests for special diet restrictions are considered.

= Pick up and Delivery options are available.

The Rosendale-Brandon School District remains dedicated to serving our students and families. We appreciate
wyour support and our continued partnership as we provide the best possible educational experience for our
children.



